

## **KNOB NOSTER PUBLIC SCHOOLS**

Dr. Jerrod Wheeler, Superintendent | Mr. Michael Cohron, Assistant Superintendent | Mrs. Deenia Hocker, Director of Student Services
401 E. Wimer, Knob Noster, MO 65336 | (660) 563–3186 | www.knobnoster.k12.mo.us

Date: 1-17-2022

To: Parents/Guardians and Staff

From: Jerrod Wheeler

RE: Knob Noster Schools Closed January 18 & 19

Dear Parents/Guardians and Staff,

Following my last memo on Friday, COVID and other illnesses continue to take a toll on the health of our community.

Unfortunately, the district has also continued to experience illness among our staff and students over the weekend. Accordingly, we are extending our closure for Tuesday, January 18 and Wednesday, January 19, 2022. We will announce final decisions on making these days up at a later date.

We will not provide virtual learning (AMI days) during the closure. Sports teams will be allowed to participate in activities during the closure based on the current health of the individual teams. Families can expect communication from coaches regarding the status of scheduled games and activities.

As stated in Nurse Wissman's email message Friday, staff and parents/guardians should continue sending reports of positive COVID cases and/or quarantines to <a href="mailto:dwissman@knr8.net">dwissman@knr8.net</a> during closure. Timely reporting will assist us in our decision whether to return to school on Thursday or if an extended closure is needed.

We appreciate your understanding and ongoing partnership. If you have any questions or feedback, please feel free to reach out.

V/R.

Jerrod Wheeler, Ed.D.

Superintendent